The evening of Tuesday, April 16, has been set aside for the second annual banquet of the Prairie Grove High School Alumni Association, according to information received today by Roy G. Nixon, secretary of the association. The banquet last year drew a large number of old grads who had gone out from the local school and this year is expected to bring out a much larger and more representative group. James Fay Parks, president of the organization states that arrangements are already shaping up for a program of unusual merit and that a business meeting for the election of officers and the fixing of a budget for the year will be called in the near future.

During its first year the association has accomplished every goal set out and could likely have done more had opportunities been more numer-An organization of the flower of our school system, it stands for the best interests of the entire community and sets. as its highest aim the unification in spirit of the alumni and oledges itself to the support of our educational program.